
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

September 28, 2012 

Mr. Oscar Gutierrez 
General Manager/Controller 
Oceanview Produce Co. 
3000 E. Hueneme Road 
P. 0. Box 2887 
Oxnard, CA 93034 
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TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
- OCEANVIEW PRODUCE COMPANY, 3000 EAST HUENEME ROAD, OXNARD, CA (FILE 
NO. 92-060, ORDER NO. 93-010, Cl NO. 7713, GLOBAL ID WDR 100000400) 

Dear Mr. Gutierrez: 

In our letter dated October 15, 1996, we informed you that the subject discharge is regulated 
under Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) Order No. 93-010. 

In the letter dated May 17, 2012, you notified the Regional Water Quality Control Board 
(Regional Board) that you requested termination of the WDR because the lease on the property 
was terminated in June 2008 and the proposed rinsewater generated at the maintenance shop 
was never discharged. 

Since the discharge of rinsewater did not occur as stated in your correspondence dated May 17, 
2012, you no longer need the WDR. The coverage under Board Order No. 93-010, Series No. 
014 for the subject site is hereby terminated with the exception of enforcement under the term of 
the permit. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Ms. Mercedes Merino at (213) 
620-6156 (mmerino@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric 
Wu at (21 3) 576-6683 (ewu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 

e~u.g Up~ 
Samuel Unger, P. . 
Executive Officer 

cc (via email): Mr. Barry Marczuk, Environmental Health Division, County of Ventura 
Ms. Melinda Talent, Environmental Health Division, County of Ventura 
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